Kings Ripton Parish Council
Chairmans Report 2014
It was with regret that Mick Toates resigned suddenly as Chairman with effect from 21st December 2013.   The Parish Council would like to thank him for all the years of  hard work and endeavours which he has put in as Chair for Kings Ripton, Without him the Parish Council may well have folded. We wish him all the best for the future.
With Mick resigning this put me in at the deep end and the first item to deal with was the Secret Garden Party.  As per usual the licence application went in over Christmas but the Parish Council came to the fore, looking into the main issues that effect Kings Ripton  i.e. Security, noise levels and Traffic problems. Councillor Robin Howe arranged a meeting on 6th May 2014 for Parishes to meet the organisers which was well attended.
In the main the meeting went on the successes of last year. Traffic directions to the event more specific. Kings Ripton Road closure passes issued for local access only. Monitoring of Noise levels and Security, will be much the same.  A 24hr contact telephone number will be made available to residents for any 
issues during the event.
A Band concert & BBQ was held on 29th June 2013 in Roy & Mary Colletts Barn. The Food was good, the music brilliant with profits going to the village hall and the church. Hopefully another concert will be held soon.
 The Parish Council continues to monitor the problems of speeding and traffic through the village, with the help of Speedwatch, especially the large HGV's. and straw lorries.  Anyone identifying these lorries can report them to the police with Reg. Number, names and time.
The Parish Plan Steering Group is making headway with a £10,000 grant from CCC for traffic calming. Also with valuable information and  opinions gained from parishioners. Well done to them.
The litter problem is ongoing and the Parish Council continues to request litter picks from HDC. I have spoken to KFC & McDonalds & although they have signs about dropping litter at the point of collection, once the customer leaves they have no control on the disposal of packaging.
Grass verges and footpaths are now maintained by contractors and cuts will only take place twice a year. The parish council will monitor the work and would like to hear from anyone if  the work is not satisfactory. 

I would like to welcome Sandra who has taken over from Claire Tunnicliffe as Parish Clerk. It has been quite a learning curve and with training from Claire and Website Training all processes are on the right track.
Unfortunately Joan Evans and Zelda Barter-Rayner resigned due to other commitments earlier last year and we wish them well.
Rebecca Rayner and Phillip Rayner replaced Joan & Zelda on the council and have participated fully, they are a great asset to the Parish Council
Most recently we have a new member on the Council and we welcome Mathew Podbury, who has lived in the village for 8 years.  We look forward to sharing his contribution to the Parish Council.
Finally I would like to thank District Councillor Robin Howe and County Councillor Michael Tew for their continued support and advice, which is valued highly.
CHAIR.
